Questions for President Kelly from concerned students, faculty, and staff

Monday, February 25, 2013 

CUNY Graduate Center Community Meeting

1.) Can you explain the Fall 2013 Graduate Center restructuring plan? Who made the decision to "restructure"? Did this person/group do any research before designing/implementing this program? What was this model based on? 

2.) In a recent letter to the faculty and students of the GC, President Kelly wrote that "doctoral institutions have a moral obligation to attend to the progress of their students." Fellowship restructuring is part of his plan to fulfill this moral obligation, but how will he fulfill his ethical duties toward those current students who are currently either unfunded or badly funded, and who will not benefit from the new fellowships?

3..) What consideration was given to the discrepancy between old and new fellowships (i.e. 18K/2-2 annual course load ECFs and the new 25K/1-1 annual course load funding packages?) How many doctoral students will be admitted after this change is implemented? How many new masters students will be admitted and how will they be funded? Will students who are not funded be admitted? What other funding structures will be available (in addition to the 25K packages and/or for students who are still working on their degrees after their fifth year?) How do you plan to increase support for doctoral students who are currently completing their degrees?

4.) What plan is in place to expand the dissertation fellowship program in future years? Do you have plans to re-open Writing Fellowships for competitive application or to increase the size of the ITF program?

5.) a. Would you consider implementing a program that results in equal pay for equal work across the board for those who teach courses at the CUNY senior and community colleges? 
b. Has there been consideration of the impact on current adjuncts and ECF’s being compensated at a rate significantly less than half the rate of incoming doctoral students for the same work? Have you considered lessening the workload for current ECFs (1-1 instead of 2-2 workload?) What else will you do for current students?

6.) How will Pathways affect GC students? As adjuncts and in other capacities?

7.) Do you have any statement in response to the recent Kroll Report on the November 2011 Baruch demonstrations, a report that found no fault in how police and CUNY security assaulted students and faculty trying to peacefully enter a public Board of Trustees meeting, and in fact encourages more NYPD and CUNY collaboration? 

8.) Can you speak about the plans to remove student government and club space on the 5th floor and move us to the basement of the library where computer labs and classrooms are currently located? 

9.) Can you speak about the current shortage of student workspace in the library generally, and quiet workspace in the library specifically? Has thought been given to how reducing the basement workspace will exacerbate these existing problems?

10.) How does the Graduate Center plan to address the complete lack of parental leave policies for GTFs and adjuncts? Why are women at the Graduate Center on NYSHIP ineligible for federally-mandated birth control? How and when does the Graduate Center plan to address these issues, which speak directly to workplace inequality for women pursuing degrees here? 

11.) Can you address reports of space audits and the need for current doctoral programs to justify - or lose - the space they have at the GC? In relation to this, are there plans to share space that is occupied by special programs, but seldom used (e.g. the Leon Levy Center for Biography)

12.) What relationship (if any) is there between the resources (including access to lab/research space and funding) allotted to CUNY doctoral students with programs physically located on CUNY campuses other than the GC and the resources allotted to doctoral students in programs physically located at the GC? Is this determined at the program level or is this determined by the GC for all programs?

13.) In light of restructuring, how will you maintain (attain greater) diversity at the Graduate Center? What does diversity mean to you? (i.e. Diversity does not just mean statistics that can be produced to show that there is a higher (higher than what?) proportion of students of color at the GC; what about disciplinary diversity, diversity in terms of lifestyle, class/economic/sexual diversity?...where will future students of color be admitted from? Are they from the five boroughs of NYC? How are you maintaining CUNY’s mission to serve the people of New York City and not simply fostering a culture of elitism at the Grad Center?)

14.) Who is the “ideal” Graduate Center student that you are trying to attract?

15.) In your opinion, what is the role of faculty and students in administrative decision-making at the Graduate Center? What will you do to ensure that this restructuring process is as transparent as possible going forward? How can we increase transparency between administration and faculty/students, in general? 

16.) When designing this restructuring plan, did you consider how it would affect doctoral student workers in departments across CUNY schools, in terms of labor relations? How do you think this situation will affect relationships amongst adjuncts, current ECFs, and new fellows? Not to mention amongst all of these workers and junior, tenure-track, and tenured faculty members?
